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--how should we judge history's heroes

--why is it so important to raise this issue now?

--what about "historical revisionism?"

What the apologists for Spencer want to do is sweep white supremacy under the rug.  They want to say, it wasn't very important.  It doesn't affect us today.  

What we're trying to do is say that white supremacy and every other kind of injustice is important.  It's a big part of our history that we have to understand because we are still dealing with the legacy of that injustice today.

Really what these apologists for Spencer and other white supremacists are trying to do is roll back the democratic gains of the 1960s.  They're like Holocaust deniers.  They denounce historical revisionism because they disagree with honoring the contributions of African Americans, women, and working class people.  They don't want to admit the horrors perpetrated by the people they admire.

Our movement is about justice today.  Everything we do is to add honest information about the university's history so that we can really understand the road that brought us here.  If we are unwilling to look at our history honestly, we can never make progress toward a more just society.

We don't mind Spencer's name on a dormitory that was built in the 1920s when the University was a segregationist institution--at least as long as her history is told honestly.  But the University today is not a segregationist institution, and it should not promote the values of white supremacy with new awards or building names.  That's why we are very concerned about the Chancellors backsliding on his decision to retire the Cornelia Phillips Spencer Bell Award.  The Bell Award is gone, which is good, but now there are newspaper reports that the Chancellor will recommend that a new award for women be named after Spencer.  That would be a terrible mistake, and it would offend many on this campus and throughout the state.  There needs to be an award for women, but not one that honors a white supremacist.  Call it the Chancellor's Bicentennial Award for Women.

We believe that what is most important is for the Chancellor to lend his support for a democratic, community wide dialogue about the University's history and the commemorative landscape.  Our petition asks him to set up a Taskforce to promote the community conversation that was begun this Fall.  The selection of Blood Done Sign My Name is an excellent opportunity to continue this dialogue.  One of Tim Tyson's main points is that "We cannot address the place we find ourselves because we will not acknowledge the road that brought us here."  What I think he means is that we can't address the problem of institutional racism in society today, because we won't look at our history honestly and face up to the fact that slavery and white supremacy have left a legacy that is powerful and that must be tackled head on.

Our organization, which is focused on promoting historical truth, will be doing our part by focusing this spring on the Lenoir Cafeteria workers strike of 1969.

